UPR Belize October 28th – Statement by Norway
Mr. President,
Norway warmly welcomes the delegation from Belize and the presentation of the national report.

As observed by the Human Rights Committee, March 2013, Belize lacks any constitutional or statutory provision expressly prohibiting discrimination on grounds of sexual orientation and/or gender identity. Additionally, section 5(1)(e) of Belize’s Immigration Act includes homosexuals in the list of prohibited persons for purposes of immigration. Norway recommends Belize to review its Constitution and legislation to ensure that discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation and gender identity is prohibited.

Norway is opposed to the use of capital punishment under all circumstances and accordingly aims at its universal abolition. We note that Belize retains the death penalty, and recommend the Government of Belize to take steps towards its abolition.

With reference to documentation emitted by the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination (CERD), Norway recommends Belize to adopt legislation and policy measures prohibiting racial discrimination. Special measures for the most disadvantaged and marginalized ethnic groups should be included in order to guarantee that all can enjoy, without discrimination, the rights in the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination (ICERD)( A/HRC/WG.6/17/BLZ/2, point III.A.16). 

Furthermore, with reference to court orders following the 2004 decision of the Inter-American Human Rights Commission and the 2007 and 2010 decisions of the Supreme Court of Belize (A/HRC/WG.6/17/BLZ/2, point III.L.65), Norway recommends Belize to refrain from issuing new concessions for projects in Mayan territories without the free, prior and informed consent of the relevant Mayan community.
Thank you. 
